CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes December 13, 2021
Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations;  Ken Pickering – Treasurer; Mary Ferguson – Education; Evan Fischer – Worship;  Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Ken Sharp – Trustees;  Gaylen Heaberlin & Joy Warner – Financial Secretary; Allison Lehn – Pastor Parish Relations & Lay Member to Annual Conference;  Bobbi Mesiter – Missions; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader;  Missy Shaver—Secretary
Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:06 pm by Jeff Freel.  Pastor Dani using her small advent candles, lit the candles of Hope, Peace and Joy.  Pastor Dani reflected on the light and where we may find the light of God in our lives and then had a prayer.  The minutes from the October 18, 2021 meeting were approved with corrections in Memorials: Sietsma was corrected to Sytsma; Pastor Parish Relations:  Save was corrected to Safe and Trustees:  Ken Pickering was changed to Don Hiatt.
Treasurer Report – Quick Book balance as of October 2021.  The “Profit and Loss Detail Report” was distributed to everyone to look and see what has been spent from the committees.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.  (No Report for December 2021).
General Account       $52,155.81

Memorial Account    $10,663.40

Money Market           $26,231.17
Old Business – No Old Business.
New Business - All committee meeting will be January 9, 2022 at 12:00 noon.

Education – Mary Ferguson reported the last meeting was November 7, 2021 with the Missions and Hospitality Committee to discuss the Live Nativity.  The committee was in charge of refreshments for the Live Nativity.
Missions & Hospitality - Missions and Hospitality met along with Education in early November. Attendance was minimal so discussion centered mostly on the Education coordinated events in December. Missions and Hospitality specific items were the Community Greetings Outreach, December's Cookie Mission, and the Winter Warm up Community giving. This past month we also supplied Community Greetings with items to last through winter using the small business cards and mints (EncourageMINTS). October and November Community Greetings welcome and invitation letters were written and mailed (23 handwritten letters). Cookie boxes for the Cookie Mission have arrived and are ready to be filled by our church community.  There was a discussion of how great the Live Nativity went overall, except for the need for better communication on setting up for the event.

Worship – Met in November and decided to have the two services for Christmas Eve.  The first service would be at 7:00 pm and the second at 11:00 pm.  The first priority will be establishing ushers for the New Year.  The December 26th service will be hymn singing for most of the service.  So come in comfy clothes the service.  Pastor Paul, from the "Women of the Well Ministry" will be a guest minister for January 16, 2022.
Memorials – (No report) Brandi has been keeping in touch with Jeff Freel and Joy Warner on any memorials that may have been coming in.
Communications – The mailing of the cards for advent and the add in the Altoona Living Magazine went well.
Finance – We mailed 48 estimates of giving to members of our congregation and personally contacted 59.  Joy will have an update on our financial drive later.  The Stewardship Committee has done an excellent job in its first year and has recorded the duties it has taken on so it should be easier next year.  The estimate of giving cards were redesigned this year to include not only giving but other commitments also.  The breakfast on October 31 passed expectations.  We served 31.  Thanks to all who helped.  If we do it again, maybe we should consider a speaker.  I have asked Gaylen to serve as co-chair of the finance committee next year and he has accepted.  Our general fund is staying at about $50K and we have enough estimates of giving to meet next year’s budget.  Our building certificates will be up for re-investing in June.  I’ve had some conversation with the Iowa Methodist Church Foundation.  Their interest rate has fallen from 2.35% for a three year certificate to .07% for a one year certificate.  We expect interest rates to start raising next year.  Next meeting of the Finance Committee will be January 13, 2022 at 7:00 pm and we will conduct the yearly audit.
Financial Secretary – Joy Warner reported a total of $104,760 from 38 estimates toward next year budget.

Membership – No report.
Nominations – Completed our nominations for 2022.  Mark Olgren informed Don Hiatt that we will need to look for a replacement for yard care work beginning in 2023.

Pastor Parish Relations – Need to work on Safe Sanctuary for 2022.  Have a sit down with Pastor Dani to make sure back ground checks are done and up to date.
Trustees – Took care of a couple of leaks in bathrooms.  Men's group worked on the storm windows in the sanctuary, by putting screws in them so they will not fall down.  Took the timbers out from under the porch area and Mike Ferguson took them home and burned them.
UMW - Had Christmas Potluck on December 2, 2022, with just us women, at the church.  There was 10 women in attendance.  Special guest was Pat Adey (Pat passed away the next Tuesday).  The committee was able to give Mary Ferguson her pin and to send Mike's pin with her.  Put together twelve Love boxes for four single individuals and four couples.  The committee is still deciding on what the future is for the UMW at Ivy will be.  The committee was able to send $300 to Bidwill, Hawthorne Hall and Shesler House this year, but normally in the past we gave $500.  Just did not have the funds this year.
UMYF – The Youth Group has been working primarily in the last month on the Christmas Program that debuted on December 12 at 6:00pm. We had an awesome evening with the retelling of the Christmas story and with special guest appearances from Mr. and Mrs. Claus! Erik Hall and Allison Lehn have primarily led the youth this fall and Missy Shaver is now focusing on Children programming for Wednesday evenings, too. At the start of the New Year, we’ll plan to work through Confirmation materials and offer anyone attending Youth if they’d like to join us in being confirmed in the spring or early summer of 2022.
Here’s the group that put on the awesome program:
Poet/Narrator: Kensli 


Angel Gabriel: Landan

Mary: Brili 



         Joseph: Jonathan

Innkeeper: Boman 


          Shepherds: Quinn, Boman Macy

Angels: Varah, Zuri, Oakley,  Zoey 
Donkey: Forrest

Singers: Addy, Anna, & Lexi

Wise Ones: Brooke, Brandi, Brock

Helpers: Allison, Erik, Marcy, Missy, Jennifer, Joy, Pastor Dani

Pianist: Linda C
UMM-   No report.  Worked on storm windows.  Hoping to have the Mother's Day breakfast will be returning in 2022.
Lay Leader – No report.
Lay Member to Annual Conference - No report.
Members at Large - No report.
Pastor - Other than helping plan and execute worship on Sundays and Wednesdays, attending committees, and helping plan events, I’ve been busy the last two months with the return of Bookclub, BYOGame Night, Live Nativity, Christmas Program support, funeral and death care, travel to Kansas City in late Oct. for a gathering on the future of the UMC, and more. Our book club will happily end reading Forgiving What You Can’t Forget on Thursday, Dec. 16 and we’re looking at a list of books to begin together at the start of the new year. We’ve enjoyed gathering to discuss and reflect every other Thursday in the library.
Pastoral Care & Relationship Building: Since we met in October, we’ve suffered from a number of deaths in our community. I led Sharon Dolash’s graveside service on Oct. 30,
 I’m still working on executing the Hospitality Team where multiple people reach out to one another and offer care to each other once a month. I have much of the support of the folks in our Missions & Hospitality working on inviting folks into a new ministry project we began early on in the pandemic called the Hospitality committee and many others. As I waited to hear responses from individuals in our community, I have begun reaching out and assigning individuals with one another. My hope is that care for one another will continue to spread and multiply as the winter months cause more loneliness.
Circuit Work: I met with the Circuit pastors from Des Moines in July, September, at Charge Conference in October, October 21, November 18, and we have a Christmas lunch scheduled for December 16th as well. Christine McFarland has joined me from Windsor UMC as our Circuit Lay Leader and together we lead each circuit meeting. Our meetings so far have consisted of sharing in worship, building trust and relationships, sharing in meals together, and considering missional and worship projects to collaborate on. The hope is that in 2022, we’ll begin gathering lay folks from each church in our circuit to also begin building relationships and helping the clergy collaborate on projects that we can work on together. Here are a few ideas that have stemmed from our conversation thus far:


-Tie-blanket making for hospital staff or teachers, etc.


-Pulpit Swap


-Shared worship gathering


-Meals from the Heartland
Personal Updates: Erik and I travelled to Lincoln, NE for thanksgiving where the Huskers lost (and so did Kansas basketball on the same day?!) My family celebrated 3 birthdays in November: my niece Maeva, my dad Chris and my birthday, too! My mom and I enjoyed the play Junie B. Jones: Jingle Bells Batman Smells at the DSM playhouse in November! My family has been trying to best support my grandmother when she fractured a vertebrae in her spine and was in the hospital and a care facility for a few weeks in November. And I’ve been writing in the evenings.
Looking ahead: Advent & Christmas are here!


Wed. Dec. 22: Cookie Decorating at WOW (to have prepared to deliver after XMAS eve services)


Fri. Dec. 24: Christmas Eve services at 7p & 11p


Sun. Dec. 26: Christmas Carols & Hymns service from 10:30-11:00a– should we wear PJS??

Meeting was adjourned at 8:59 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.
Next meeting February 2, 2022 at 7:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver
